
Cindrich Elementary 
13455-90 Avenue 
Surrey, BC.   V3V 8A2 
604-590-3211 
 
 Administrators 
 Susan Whyte Principal   Laurel Smith Vice-Principal 
 

 
November 15, 2019.   Newsletter 
 
I found this quote a while ago, and every now and then I would read it over to 
remind me about goal setting.   I have set many goals in my life, one of them was 
becoming a teacher.  Years passed and  goal setting led me to become a principal.  
It has been the most rewarding job I have ever had especially here at Cindrich.  The 
students, staff and families at Cindrich are warm, caring and welcoming.  A place I 
will call home forever. 
It is time to work on my next goals, more time with my family,  grandchildren, 
travel and retirement.   I will be retiring December 31st, 2019    Good byes are 
difficult so rather than say good bye, let’s set a goal, to make every day the best it 
can be.   
Ms. P. Maharaj will be joining the staff at Cindrich as the new Principal, January 6th 
2020.   
 
We  have had a great fall term!  We have a lot of things happening at our school.   We had a Cross Country 
Team that was represented by grade 3 to 7 students, our Pumpkin Patch, Halloween Parade, we hosted an 
after school cooking class for 12 Intermediate students, we have JumpStart Friday after school program for 
grades 5 to 7.  We have our Boys and Girls Volleyball teams. We are now preparing for a professionally 
directed musical by Al Pichler.    
 
We would like our students to be ready for our amazing musical.  Our primary students, grades Kindergarten 
to Grade 3 will be asked to wear dark pants and a white top for their performances.  Our Intermediate 
students that will be in the chorus are asked to wear red or green.  Our dancers will be asked to wear dark 
leggings or pants and bright coloured Christmas sweaters.  If there are families that can loan a bright coloured 
Christmas sweater for our musical please let us know.    
We will be having 4 performances. The tickets for each performance December 3rd 12:45 and 
6:30 pm and December 4th 12:45 and 6:30 pm will be $5 each.   Please see information on 
the back of this page for ticket orders. 
PAC meeting Tuesday November 19th afterschool at 2:45 pm.   Free babysitting will be 
provided.  We hope we have a great turnout.   We will be needing volunteers to help with 
our musical ticket sales next week.  
Dates for our calendar: 
November 19th  PAC meeting 2:45 Library 
November 29th  Dress Rehearsal for Scrooge 
December 2nd   Dress Rehearsal for Scrooge 
December 3rd and 4th  Scrooge Musical 12:45 and 6:30 pm 
December 11th  Early Dismissal 1:22 pm 


